BOARD AGENDA ITEM
May 27, 2025
SUBJECT:
Construction bids for East Aiken Elementary Secure Vestibule

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

Bids were received for the East Aiken Elementary Secure Vestibule on May 6,
2025, at 2:00 p.m. and publicly opened. There were 2 bidders. First Class
Construction, LLC submitted the lowest responsible and responsive bid in the
amount of $258,385.00 to modify the front entrance and create a secure vestibule.
Other costs include design, engineering, printing, and advertising for a total of
$13,000.00. The total budget needed is $271,385.00. $130,000.00 of the project
will be funded from the one-time security account and the remainder will come
from 8% funds.

ADMINISTRATIVE CONSIDERATION:
The administration has reviewed the bids and determined that First Class
Construction, LLC is the most responsible and responsive bidder for $258,385.00
to build the secure vestibule at East Aiken Elementary School.
RECOMMENDATION:
Authorize the administration to accept the low bid of $258,385.00 and enter into a

contract with First Class Construction, LLC to build the secure vestibule at East
Aiken Elementary School.
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